Senior Pastor—Bob Jacobs
Bob@rcwestminster.com or 605-545-2162
Pastor for Family Ministries—Skyler Bascom
Skyler@rcwestminster.com or 541-405-1511
Office Administrator & Bookkeeper—Lisa Beck
Lisa@rcwestminster.com

Family Ministry Leader—Natalie Eagan Natalie@rcwestminster.com or 312-804-2858 Worship Ministry Leader—Tori Davis Tori@rcwestminster.com Accompanist—Rosellen Reese

## Sermon Notes

You can also take notes in the Westminster App.

Please visit our App or My Westminster for our full Calendar of Events.

# WESTMINSTER WEEKLY AUGUST 31, 2025



# Welcome to Westminster!

No matter who you are, we're glad you're here! We pray that you will experience the welcoming, healing, and transforming love of God.

You can learn a lot more about Jesus Christ and about Westminster by stopping by the Welcome Center in the lobby, by visiting rcwestminster.com, and/or by speaking with one of our pastors or staff members.

Please consider filling out a Connection Card (enclosed) and place it in the offering collection so we can connect and follow up with you!

1012 Sioux San Dr. Rapid City, SD 57702 Phone: 605.343.2164

Office Hours: Monday—Thursday, 9:00 to 3:00

www.facebook.com/RCWestminster

Website: www.rcwestminster.com

To download our app (Rapid City Westminster) use your phone's camera to scan the QR code.



#### **Welcome & Announcements**

Call to Worship (see screen)

Come Thou Fount In Christ Alone

**Proclaiming the Gospel** 

Children's Message Scott Kenner

Scripture: Matthew 6:8

Sermon: "Therefore..." Pastor Bob Jacobs

**Community Prayer** 

Offering Ourselves to God
Offering Song: Good, Good Father

Good, Good Father

Blessing

My Friends May You Grow in Grace

Children under the age of 4 may go to the nursery at anytime

**OFFERING QR CODE** 



# OFFICE CLOSED ON MONDAY SEPT, 1ST

#### **MEMBERSHIP CLASS SEPTEMBER 7TH**

Have you considered learning more about or taking a next step in your relationship with Westminster? Check the box on the connection card if you would like to learn more. No commitment required to attend the class. Lunch will be provided!

#### **REMINDER**

Our Safety Team locks the exterior doors Sunday morning at 10:15 (this does not affect egress from the building) and there is a monitor in the lobby to let people in after that time. This is for the safety of our people. Thank you Safety Team for looking out for all of us!

#### **GROWERS TABLE ON SUNDAY MORNINGS!**

Every Sunday this summer, there's a table in the lobby for exchanging plants, flowers, herbs, and vegetables. No money needed – if you've got something to share, bring it along. If you're looking for something, pick it up. It's a great way to bless each other and enjoy God's bounty!

# GO BENEATH THE SURFACE IN YOUR RELATION-SHIP WITH GOD

The Emotionally Healthy Discipleship class will be offered at Westminster on Tuesday nights, beginning September 3. It will run 8 weeks, from 6-8pm. Learn more about the class here on YouTube: The Power of the Emotionally Healthy Spirituality Course

#### THANK A DEACON!

Our deacons have been providing us with the bountiful coffee and donut fellowship each Sunday, even with the challenge of not having a kitchen. Did you know that they also fund the kitchen supplies? Thank you deacons!

#### LIFE INC MEALS

Once again we have an opportunity to support the life-changing work of Life INC here at Westminster this Fall. Are you in a life group or other group and would like to provide one Thursday meal for Life INC leaders and students? Talk to Scott Kenner and see the signup sheet at the welcome center. A fun and rewarding group project!

#### PRAYERS FOR PASTOR ADAM KNUTSON -

Adam Knudson, the Pastor of 1st Presbyterian Church in Rapid City, is undergoing surgery for a brain tumor on August 25. Please keep Adam and his family, and the 1st Pres congregation in your prayers. You can follow Adam on CaringBridge, and you can participate in a meal train for his family. (See the kiosk in the Westminster lobby.)

### **CONGRATULATIONS, AIDAN JACOBS!**

Westminster's Aidan Jacobs recently earned the rank of Eagle Scout! All are welcome to come celebrate at an Eagle Court of Honor on Saturday, September 27, at 2pm.